
 
 

Appendix C 
 

Other parties 



From: stu <stuart.free@virgin.net>  
Sent: 19 August 2021 13:48 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Alcohol distribution License 22-24 Homecroft Road, N22 5EL 
 

Dear Haringey, 
 

I wish to totally object to the application for an alcohol delivery service to run from 
the below premises/ address. 

Fancy Delivery UK Limited 

Elco House, 22-24 Homecroft Road, Wood Green, London N22 5EL 
Ward - Woodside  

Supply of Alcohol Online sales only 
Monday to Sunday 24 Hours 
Supply of alcohol off the premises. 

Hours open to Public 
No customers permitted 

Type of premises - Online Retailer 
End date - 9 September 2021 
Licence type - New Application  

 

I am a resident in Homecroft Road, 
Stuart Free 

44 Homecroft Road, 
Wood Green, 
London. 
N22 5EL 

 

This is a quiet residential street, the blight we have is in the middle of our back 
gardens is ELCO House, a huge Warehouse, they have trucks/ vans coming and going 
all day. 
They also have studio flats and I regularly see drugs being dealt in their driveway, this 
is how it is. 
 

For the proprietor to apply for a delivery service 24 hours/ 7 days a week to run from 
there, with scooters blaring up the road continually is totally unacceptable. It’s a 
huge insult to everyone’s peace here.  
 

To comment on your list of Objections: 
 

The Prevention of Crime and Disorder  
 
This property already seemingly houses people that deal drugs, it’s grounds have 
access to around 30 back gardens, many of which already have experienced 
burglaries, noise and abuse. At night this is a place no one in my street wishes to 
walk by, for fear of trouble. 



The loitering of people in the night and disregard for residents is quite 
unbelievable.  
 

Public Safety  
 

There are a huge number of children who play in this street, we have a family 
vibe here, if the trucks are not dangerous enough, this license would enable 
scooters to blast up and down the street 24 hours a day, endangering not just 
children but many elderly people who live here. 
 

The Prevention of Public Nuisance 

 
The noise that will come from allowing scooters/ deliveroo type vehicles to 
access the property 24 hours a day will be devastating.  
We are a quiet, tax paying road, we observe quiet hours so people can sleep, it is 
beyond belief that even this application has appeared.  
The comings and goings 24 hours a day will blight this road.  
 

The Protection of Children from Harm  
 
Homecroft Road has a plethora of beautiful children who play in the street, as 
mentioned the trucks are enough of a problem that frequent Elco House, 
during the day. There is serious danger if scooters/ delivery people start speeding up 
and down the street, we all know how some scooter drivers move thro the traffic, not 
slowly or carefully, down right dangerously.  
 
 

So to sum up, I totally object, in fact every neighbour I know here, which is the 
majority of the street, they object and will Haringey will be seeing emailed objections. 
If this was an industrial estate or a shopping parade, then it would be appropriate to 
make an application such as this. However it is not, the warehouse in question is in 
the middle of Homecroft Road/ Norman Road and Sandford Road, effecting 200 
properties. Residential properties, not commercial.  
 

I also would add, the fact that we as residents had to come across this new 
application via local street caring groups the Scotch Estate group, not via Haringey 
alerting us, is beyond belief. 
The complaints section on the Haringey website may lead one to an online form, but 
how does one then enter details and email it back ?  
It is not editable, or downloadable in Word/ any app/ and for older people in this 
street that don’t even use email/ texts how are they supposed to know this 
terrible application is even being made. 
 
 
 

I, Stuart Free,hearby declare that all information I have  
submitted is true and correct.  
 
 
Yours Sincerely  
 
 
Stuart Free 

44 Homecroft Road, 



London. 
N22 5EL 

07941 372 442 
 

Stuart.free@virgin.net 
From: Sam Clements <samanthaclements@gmail.com>  
Sent: 19 August 2021 14:31 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Objection - Elco House / Fancy 
 
Dear Licensing Team, 
 
As a resident of Eldon Road I have been alerted to the application for a 24/7 license to operate an 
alcohol delivery business from 22-24 Homecroft Road. 
 
The Scotch Estate and surrounding area are quiet residential streets with 20mph limits which are 
regularly ignored by drivers using Eldon Road and Homecroft Road as cut throughs to the Roundway 
and Lordship Lane.  
 
Introducing a 24/7 licensed business to this area will be further detrimental to the safety of all 
residents with regard to traffic. There will also be be multiple scooters parked up or waiting to 
collect orders, often with partially licensed L-plate drivers. 
 
The USP of this business is swift delivery and this will undoubtedly lead to pressure to speed in order 
to deliver on time. 
 
This business would be far better suited to an industrial area of which there are many locally. There 
will undoubtedly be an increase in noise and at all hours of day and night. Over the last decade Elco 
House has been turning into a residential setting with multiple studios - this will also affect the 
residents of the building themselves. 
 
Storage of large amounts of alcohol could also encourage criminal activity and the building and 
therefore wider area could become a target for crime.  
 
Lastly as a mother who moved to this area to bring up a child somewhere safe where she could play 
on the streets with her friends, as I see so many other children in the area do, this is of great concern 
for their safety and well-being. 
 
Please decline this and suggest the business find a more suitable location. 
 
Thank you for listening. 
Sam 
86 Eldon Road 

From: Jennifer Greenwood <jennifer.h.greenwood@gmail.com>  
Sent: 19 August 2021 22:47 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Objections to Fancy Delivery UK license application 
 
Hi there,  
 
Please find my objections to the Fancy Delivery UK application for Elco House Homecroft below.  
 
I hope they will be taken into consideration and the application denied for the sake of our happy 
street.  
 
Please let me know if you need anything else. 



 
Best wishes,  
Jennifer 
 

Personal Details  

Name: Jennifer Greenwood 

Address: 36 Homecroft Road 

Postcode: N22 5EL 

Licence application you wish to make a representation on: Supply of Alcohol Online sales 
only, Monday to Sunday 24 Hours. Supply of alcohol off the premises. 

You do not need to answer all of the questions in this section, but please give as much 
information as you can:  

Name of Premises (if applicable): Fancy Delivery UK Limited 

Premises Address (where the Licence will take effect) Elco House, 22-24 Homecroft 
Road, Wood Green, London N22 5EL, Ward - Woodside  
Reason/s for representation Under the Licensing Act 2003, for a representation to be 
relevant it must be one that is about the likely effect of the application on the promotion of 
the four licensing objectives. Any representations that are considered to be vexatious or 
frivolous will not be considered (please see Haringey Council’s leaflet Variations, 
Representations and Appeals for Premises Licences and Club Premises Certificates).  

Fill in reason/s for your representation in the space provided under each Licensing Objective 
it relates to.  

The Prevention of Crime and Disorder  

- Elco House regularly leave an extremely large bin out illegally on Homecroft Road. This 
new business will mean even more rubbish is left illegally.  

- Increased sales of alcohol to local residents is likely to lead to an increase in drunk and 
disorderly behaviour. 

Public Safety  

- This is a residential street, which already has a lot of traffic due to it being a regular route 
for learner drivers and learner scooter drivers. Introducing a 24 hour online delivery business 
will increase traffic dramatically, creating an increased risk to pedestrians and to road users.  

- I do not think that the council should encourage businesses like 24 hour alcohol licences as they are 
detrimental to the community, people's health and wellbeing.   

The Prevention of Public Nuisance  

- As mentioned - the street is full of families, and local residents - a 24 hour delivery 
business will mean delivery drivers will be driving up and down the road throughout the 
night. This will severely disrupt the peace and the sleep of myself, my partner, my 
neighbours and my newborn baby.  

The Protection of Children from Harm 

- Our street is full of young children who regularly play outside together. 24/7 deliveries puts 
them at increased risk of a traffic accident. 

I, Jennifer Greenwood, hereby declare that all information I have submitted is true and 
correct. Signed: Date: J.Greenwood, 19/08/21 

Please email the completed form to licensing@haringey.gov.uk 



From: Ceffin Consulting <alicemj99@aol.com>  
Sent: 19 August 2021 23:16 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Objection to the Application from Fancy Delivery UK Limited 
 

Alice John - 41 Homecroft Road, objecting to the following application:- 

Fancy Delivery UK Limited 

Elco House, 22-24 Homecroft Road, Wood Green, London N22 5EL 
Ward - Woodside  
Supply of Alcohol Online sales only 
Monday to Sunday 24 Hours 
Supply of alcohol off the premises. 
Having lived on Homecroft Road for over 20 years, I strongly object to the above mentioned 
application.  My road is a quiet, tree lined residential road, which recently has seen an influx of new 
families with young children.   It is mostly private owned houses, which are kept to a good standard 
and reflection of this, is shown in the increase in house price/sells.  The surrounding area around is so 
quiet and calm compared to Wood Green High road, I'm always being told by people who visit me, 
that they can't believe it's Wood Green. 
The granting of a 24 hour 7 day a week Alcohol Delivery service, with scooters flying up and down a 
Quiet Residential road is totally unacceptable, and I'm sure not 1 person working for Harringay 
Council would even consider it on their road.  

From: Guy Lowman <glowrepublic@gmail.com>  
Sent: 20 August 2021 00:16 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: License Application Rejection 
 
 
 
Personal Details  
Name: Guy Lowman 

Address: 36 Homecroft Road 

Postcode: N22 5EL 

Licence application you wish to make a representation on: Supply of Alcohol Online sales 
only, Monday to Sunday 24Hours. Supply of alcohol off the premises. 

You do not need to answer all of the questions in this section, but please give as much 
information as you can:  

Name of Premises (if applicable): Fancy Delivery UK Limited 

Premises Address (where the Licence will take effect) Elco House, 22-24 Homecroft 
Road, Wood Green, London N22 5EL, Ward - Woodside  
Reason/s for representation Under the Licensing Act 2003, for a representation to be 
relevant it must be one that is about the likely effect of the application on the promotion of 
the four licensing objectives. Any representations that are considered to be vexatious or 
frivolous will not be considered (please see Haringey Council’s leaflet Variations, 
Representations and Appeals for Premises Licences and Club Premises Certificates).  

Fill in reason/s for your representation in the space provided under each Licensing Objective 
it relates to.  

The Prevention of Crime and Disorder  



- Elco House regularly leave an extremely large bin out illegally on Homecroft Road. This 
new business will mean even more rubbish is left illegally.  

- Increased sales of alcohol to local residents is likely to lead to an increase in drunk and 
disorderly behaviour. 

Public Safety  

- This is a residential street, which already has a lot of traffic due to it being a regular route 
for learner drivers and learner scooter drivers. Introducing a 24 hour online delivery business 
will increase traffic dramatically, creating an increased risk to pedestrians and to road users.  

- I do not think that the council should encourage businesses like 24 hour alcohol licences as they are 
detrimental to the community, people's health and wellbeing.   

The Prevention of Public Nuisance  

- As mentioned - the street is full of families, and local residents - a 24 hour delivery 
business will mean delivery drivers will be driving up and down the road throughout the 
night. This will severely disrupt the peace and the sleep of myself, my partner, my 
neighbours and my newborn baby.  

The Protection of Children from Harm 

- Our street is full of young children who regularly play outside together. 24/7 deliveries puts 
them at increased risk of a traffic accident. 

I, Guy Lowman hereby declare that all information I have submitted is true and correct. 
Signed: Date: G Lowman19/08/21 

Please email the completed form to l 

Sent from my iPhone 

From: Andrew Harvey <aharvo@gmail.com>  
Sent: 20 August 2021 09:50 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Objection to licence by Fancy Delivery UK at Elco House 
 
Dear Sir or Madam 
 
I am writing to OBJECT to the application for a 24-hour online alcohol sales licence for the above 
premises. 
 
The premises are situated in a densely populated residential area and the proposed off licence 
business is incompatible with such an area. 
 
Specifically, I object on grounds of public nuisance give the levels of noise that will be caused by 
scooters and other vehicles coming and going from the site day and night. It is completely 
unacceptable in a residential area. In addition, the congregation of delivery drivers in a quiet area at 
all times may amount to a public nuisance.  
 
Secondly, I object on grounds of public safety as there are often children outside and an increase in 
traffic that will result from this sort of business poses a risk to them but also to other more 
vulnerable populations. 
 
Thirdly, I believe there is a potential fire hazard that will be caused by the storage of alcoholic spirits 
in a residential environment. 
 
The owners of Elco House have a poor reputation locally. They have not always followed the 
constraints of planning permissions that they have been given and have not always been completely 



truthful in those applications. I have no confidence that they would run a business such as this in a 
way that would not cause severe disruption, nuisance and risk to public safety. 
 
This application should be rejected in its entirety. 
 
Best regards, 
 
Dr Andy Harvey 
94 Eldon Road 
Wood Green 
London N22 5EE 
From: maria de brito <mane8306@hotmail.com>  
Sent: 20 August 2021 09:59 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: 24/7 alcohol license  
 
To whom it may concern, 
 
I have just moved in Homecroft road number 46. We were told that a new project is to take place on our road 
which will have a bad impact on our quiet neighbourhood. I want to OBJECT to it for the sake of myself and the 
children. I don’t think it is a good idea and also the road does not need to become as busy as it is right now with 
the learner coming to occupy the place. Hope they find another place for it. 
Thank you for your understanding. 
 
Maria Dias de Brito  

From: Stoker, Amy <AStoker@russellinvestments.com>  
Sent: 20 August 2021 13:10 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Application for Alcohol Delivery Service - Fancy Delivery UK  
 
Dear Sirs, 
 
I am writing to object to the application from the owners of Elco House in Homecroft Road, for Fancy 
Delivery UK, a 24 hour online alcohol licence. This objection is on the grounds of public safety and the 
prevention of public nuisance, as the prospect of scooters/ other vehicles coming and going from the 
premises on a 24 hour basis raises safety issues, especially for the children who play on the streets 
outside our home.  
 
Kind regards, 
 
Amy Stoker 
Tel- 07872027171 
177 Hewitt Ave 
Wood Green 
N22 6QG 
 
 
 



From: stu <stuart.free@virgin.net>  
Sent: 20 August 2021 19:40 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Fwd: Alcohol distribution License 22-24 Homecroft Road, N22 5EL 
 

Dear Madam/ Sir, 
 

Can I add to my previous email please. 
 

Today the warehouse as mentioned below ( ELCO House , 22 - 24 Homecroft 
Road, N22 5EL) were burning plastic/ mattresses / waste and building a new 
shelter a forthcoming proposed scooter base to deliver alcohol 24 hours a day, 7 
days a week in the area. 
 

I phoned the local councillor, as many people here did, also I contacted the fired 
brigade. Plastic burning, toxic air and ash all over our gardens. 
 

The council inspectors arrived and after much debate he reluctantly stopped the 
toxic fire that was polluting our streets. 
 

Immediately afterwards the proprietor threatened several neighbours  for 
complaining that they were not being neighbourly. 
 

As a Haringey citizen, in all honestly, the fumes were everywhere. 
This is not a one off occasion, over the past 
years,  the proprietor regularly burns/ leaves rubbish/ does not recycle, with no 
regard to local community.  
 

Can you please add this disturbance today to my objection to the alcohol license 
application. 
 

Please could you forward any information regarding this hearing. 
John Farren, my ward officer knows me well, and our street have started a 
community group along with the Scotch Estate group, 
and the Friends of New Road group regarding the issues I have raised.  
 

John.Farren@haringey.gov.uk 

 

We will not tolerate the degradation of our neighbourhood, and we will hold 
Haringey Council accountable for decisions made which are not in favour of 
community living. 
 

Yours Sincerely 

 

Stuart Free 

 

44 Homecroft Road. 
Wood Green. 



London 

N22 5EL 

 

07941 372 442 

 

Stuart.free@virgin.net  
 From: Sarah Wheatley <wheatleyfamily@msn.com>  
Sent: 19 August 2021 19:29 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Objection to day and night alcohol supplier 
  
HI 
I'm writing to object to the application from Eco House to run a 24 hour/ 7 day alcohol delivery 
service .  This is a residential area with lots of young children.  The potential noise would be 
disturbing for everybody living within the vicinity.  
Please consider this request as the impact of such an establishment would affect the  families and 
working people of our community.  
Many thanks  
Sarah  
  

 



 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
From: Cee <ceegee2010@gmail.com>  
Sent: 21 August 2021 20:45 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Comment On a Alcohol Licence - Fancy Delivery UK Limited 
 
Please see attached the comments regarding the application of an alcohol licence for Fancy Delivery 
UK Limited - Elco House. 
 
Regards 
 
Christos Georgiou 

 



 
From: Sarah Pettitt <sarah.pettitt@gmail.com>  
Sent: 22 August 2021 14:10 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Fancy Delivery UK Limited - objection to application for alcohol off licence, Homecroft Road 
N22 5EL 
 

Dear Haringey, 
 

I wish to make a representation in respect of the following application for an alcohol 
off licence : 
 

Fancy Delivery UK Limited 



Elco House, 22-24 Homecroft Road, Wood Green, London N22 5EL 
Ward - Woodside  

Supply of Alcohol Online sales only 
Monday to Sunday 24 Hours 
Supply of alcohol off the premises. 

Hours open to Public 
No customers permitted 

Type of premises - Online Retailer 
End date - 9 September 2021 
Licence type - New Application  

 

I am a resident of Homecroft Road: 
Sarah Pettitt 

42 Homecroft Road, 
N22 5EL 

 
 

My reasons for this representation under the headings you have provided are as 
follows: 
 

The Prevention of Crime and Disorder 
 

It is already wholly inappropriate that a semi-industrial unit be located in the 
heart of a residential area, but here it is and we have to live with it. The 
consequence for us is that even before this proposal we have to tolerate an 
element of drug taking/dealing, loitering, noise and anti-social behaviour in 
and around the forecourt area of Elco House. There are several families 
with young children living right next door to the entrance to Elco House and 
it is a particularly significant problem for them. Currently the premises are 
locked up overnight but this proposal would involve the premises remaining 
open all night with multiple scooter drivers and who knows what other 
people having free access at all hours of the day and night. We are not 
given any information in this application about what security measures 
would be in place and can only assume that there will be nothing to stop 
anyone from gaining entry to the site throughout the night. We believe that 
this is asking for trouble and fear that Elco House will become a hub for 
antisocial activities and worse. There are many people living in Homecroft 
Road and the surrounding roads with gardens which back directly onto Elco 
House and with 24 hour access to the site this makes these houses even 
more vulnerable to burglaries as well as anti-social noise and abuse.  
  
Public Safety 
 



There are many families with young children living in Homecroft road and 
the children from these households get together to play with each other in 
the street. This is lovely and something which all of the residents value 
greatly. We already have an issue with the trucks coming 
in and out of the warehouse during the day, but this 
proposal to add multiple scooters coming and going 
throughout the day and night could pose a real risk to 
the safety of these children - not to mention the rest of 
us. The scooters are likely to be driven by young and 
inexperienced riders who are possibly not even properly 
licensed for the vehicles.  

 

The local primary school just around the corner in Ellenborough Road also 
runs a walk to school scheme which means that there are many children 
and parents walking through Homecroft road on their way to and from 
school. These people would also potentially be vulnerable to the increased 
traffic caused by the proposed delivery scheme every time they cross the 
road.  
 

The Prevention of Public Nuisance 

The proposal to run a 24 hour delivery service from 
the premises in Homecroft road will result in significant 
noise nuisance for all the residents. This is an otherwise 
very quiet street at night and the prospect of having to 
listen to scooter noises at all hours of the day and right 
through the night is appalling. People will be unable to 
sleep with this type of disturbance.  

 

In addition to the prospect of the scooter noise itself, the 
owner of Elco House is already building a shelter 
for scooter drivers in the forecourt area at the front of the 
unit. It is clear that they expect scooter drivers to hang 
about here between deliveries. There will presumably be 
light pollution caused by the unit being lit at night, as 
well as the prospect of noise made by delivery drivers 
who are waiting for work.  

 

The Protection of Children from Harm 

As I have already mentioned, we have many households of children playing 
in the street which means they're getting exercise and socialising 



together. I believe this proposal could potentially harm 
these children with the danger posed by the scooter 
drivers themselves, by the noise disturbance 
(particularly at night), by increased traffic, by the 
pollution caused by the scooters and by the potential 
increase to anti-social behaviour and disorder in our 
street.  

 

Conclusion  

 

On face value it may seem appropriate for the Licensing Committee to grant 
an alcohol off-licence with 24 hour delivery service to be operated from a light 
industrial unit such as Elco House. And it might actually be appropriate if the unit 
were located within an industrial or commercial area.  
 

But Homecroft Road is a quiet residential street, set within a 
similarly quiet residential area. Wood Green can be a 
challenging place to live and we deal every day with 
problems such as fly tipping, rubbish and anti-social 
behaviour ... but we have built a lovely community of people 
here. Many of the houses in Homecroft Road and the 
surrounding streets are occupied by elderly long-term 
residents and also by families with young children. In recent 
years many young families have been attracted to the area 
which is having a very beneficial effect on the quality of life 
for everyone in the street. We are a close community 
which cares for the area that we live in, and we are all very 
distressed to hear about the proposal to run a 24 hour a day, 
7 days a week delivery service from within the heart of our 
community. Imagine if this was your home and your street 
with scooters coming and going at all hours of the day and 
night.  
 

I, Sarah Pettitt, hereby declare that all information I 
have submitted is true and correct. Dated Sunday 22nd 
August 

Sarah Pettitt 



42 Homecroft Road, 

London. 
N22 5EL 
 
From: cevriye yilmaz <cevriyeyilmaz@hotmail.co.uk> 
> Sent: 20 August 2021 11:46 
> To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
> Subject: Object to licence 
>  
> Dear Haringey Council, 
>  
> I live in 58 Eldon road 22 5EE, I am against to opening  of 24 hour online alcohol off licence for 7 days a week. 
I believe that this is NOT an appropriate business for a quiet residential area, where kids especially play on the 
pavement and is an area for them to practice bike riding, skating and other activities. Having this business will 
increase the traffic in this area and consequently affect the safety of the children of our neighbourhood. 
Futhermore, I strongly believe; the prospect of scooters and other vehicles coming and going from the premises 
on a 24 hour basis raises possible issues on grounds of public safety. There is also the issue of noise at all times 
of the day and night that might amount to a public nuisance. This is a residential area with primary and secondary 
schools in the surrounding roads and will again be affecting their safety and wellbeing. 
>  
> Regards, 
> Cevriye Yilmaz 
 

From: Kaye Kan <ifanyonekan11@gmail.com>  
Sent: 20 August 2021 13:41 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject:  
 
Hi 
I am writing to strongly object to having a 24 hour online alcohol off licence in a quiet residential 
area with families and children living nearby. There is a school (Lordship Lane Primary school) not far 
from this premises. This will add to the noise, traffic and public safety in the area if there is a 
prospect of large delivery vehicles coming and going from the premises 24 hours. This will also add 
to the air pollution to the area, and parking issues with local residents. 
Also having a 24 hour delivery business running in a 100% residential road is inappropriate. This will 
only increase more public nuisances and disorder, and non stop noise at all times of day and night. 
An Off licence is not a business that is essential and a necessity to the local community. And we 
already have retailers on Lordship Lane that supply alcohol. 
 
Kind regards 
Kaye Kan 
(75 Eldon Road, N22) 

From: K Liu <tenshikairi@outlook.com>  
Sent: 23 August 2021 00:06 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Objection to Elco House license application 
  

Dear sir/madam 

  
I understand that Fancy Delivery UK Limited under the address of Elco House, 22-24 
Homecroft Road, Wood Green, London N22 5EL has applied to Haringey Council for a 24 
hour online off-license permit. I'm sending this email as I have concerns and do not wish for 
the license to be granted. 
  
I live in Sandford Avenue and in close proximity of Elco House in Homecroft Road and so I 
feel many dwellings nearby including my own would be negatively impacted should the 
license be granted. 



  
Homecroft Road and surrounding streets are quiet residential streets away from the main 
thoroughfares. Traffic volume is generally very low except for residents' access and visitors 
and the quietness of the streets is something we really appreciate. There are often children 
playing outside on the weekends and holidays. The prospects of having a 24-hour online off-
license will mean frequent delivery drivers coming and going thus creating noise throughout 
the day and night, this would amount to public nuisance especially at night where it can be 
difficult to sleep with the frequent traffic noise emanating from motorbike engines. In 
addition, it can endanger the safety of children who do play out, putting them in a constant 
stream of delivery traffic. 
  
I also fear the easy access to alcohol throughout the night may increase crime and anti-
social behavior in the area. 
  
I urge the council to take into account the above points and hope that it can deny the 
application and work with the business to find an alternative proposal instead. 
  
Yours faithfully, 
  
Kairi Liu 
 



From: jj s <joss2chef@hotmail.com>  
Sent: 24 August 2021 19:33 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Re: REJECTED: Selco House licensing application/ Application for a Premises Licence- Fancy 
Delivery UK Limited, Elco House, 22-24 Homecroft Road, Wood Green, London N22 5EL 
 

Dear Sir Madam 
 I would like to object the application made by the owner of Selco House. 
My objection is based on Prevention of crime and disorder. 
As you are aware our neighbour is a quiet and residential area. 
If you granted the license this will increase the traffic due to people coming to buy liquor 
and cigarettes also delivery trucks. 
Most of the people who comes to this place will cause disorder ether by noise, rubbish and 
bad behaviour and crime. 
We are locate  just behind this building with windows facing our house.  
We are directly affected by Selco house . 
Please help us to keep this area free of these problems  
we are not high street . 
 
Thank you for your attention into this matter. 
 
Sincerely  
 
Jesus Octavio Salazar 

Sent from Outlook 



 



 



 
 

From: Alejandro <alexmaresca@hotmail.com>  
Sent: 25 August 2021 15:50 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Objection to: Elco House, 22-24 Homecroft road, Wood Green N22 5EL / Fancy Delivery Uk 
Ltd 
  

Dear Licensing team  
  
As a resident of Scotch Estate I have been alerted to the application for a 24/7 license to 
operate an alcohol delivery business from 22-24 Homecroft Road.  
  
The location is in the middle of a residential area. A business whose principle hours of 
business might be late at night is not compatible with this location. Where alcohol is 
involved, the possibility for inappropriate behaviour could happen. In the last few months 
there has been an increase in alcohol related disorders in the area and this will not have a 
positive impact for sure.   
There is already limited parking on Homecroft and this may also impact negatively. 
Generally any activity involving increased numbers of people, vehicles, etc after 11:30 at 
night is not appropriate for a residential area and it increases the possibility of becoming a 
public nuisance and significantly raises the risk of criminal and disorderly behaviour. As the 
application is made for ’24 Hours supply", one must ask what is the intended activity at the 
premises, and are they appropriate for the area. The owner has already demonstrated a 
disregard for the local residents, being the last one a week ago when they made a bonfire in 
the yard to burn pallets, creating a huge amount of smoke etc.  
  
Therefore I strongly object to the licensing application.   
  
Sandford Avenue, N22 

From: Ana Lamoneda <ana.lamoneda@icloud.com>  
Sent: 20 August 2021 11:17 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Objection - Fancy Delivery UK Limited 
  
Dear Sir/Madam, 
  
I am writing to you regarding the license application of Fancy Delivery UK Limited 
(Elco House, 22-24 Homecroft Road, Wood Green, London N22 5EL) for the Supply of Alcohol 24hrs.  
  
I believe this is not an appropriate business for a residential street and the council should NOT grant 
this licence.  



  
This business could be negative for public safety and it might contribute to increase crime and 
disorder in the area. As we know, the consumption of alcohol can lead to public nuisance and 
increase the chances of women and children at risk of being harmed.  
  
In addition, the prospect of scooters and other vehicles coming and going from the premises on a 
24hr basis raises possible issues on grounds of public safety, especially for children who might be 
outdoors. There is also the issue of noise at all times of day and night that might amount to public 
nuisance.  
  
Best regards,  
Ana Sanz Lamoneda 
 



From: Ben Shallcross <shallcrossben@gmail.com>  
Sent: 26 August 2021 13:02 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Fancy Delivery UK Limited - objection to application for alcohol off licence, Homecroft Road 
N22 5EL 
 
 

I am a resident in Homecroft Road,  I would like to register my objection to the 
granting of an off licence for the Elco Warehouse site. 
 
 

The Prevention of Crime and Disorder 
 

The site it already a haven for anti social behaviour.   The site owner has an 
evident diregard for neighbourhood, health & safety or  permissions,  evidenced 
by the burning of commercial waste in the yard,  and the use of the warehouse 
for residential use outside planning permission. 
 
 

Public Safety 
 
The proposed use of this site for a 24 hour alcohol delivery service clearly involves a massive 
increase in van and motorbike traffic.   We already have a problem with this road being an 
unrestricted thoroughfair without traffic calming, which is prone to the recent blight 
of  speeding  performance cars.    A swarm of motorbike deliveries is  clearly going to result in 
accidents for them and, as below, a fresh danger for the children. 
 
 

The Prevention of Public Nuisance 
 
The site is already a public nuisance.    24 hour motorbikes would be dissastrous for the residential 
area. 
 

The Protection of Children from Harm 
 
There is a primary school nearby and many more families arriving in the adjacent streets.  It's a 
wonderful thing.   The children play outside, as we did when young, it's a joy.   They need to be safe 
and this proposal endangers them.  

 

I, Ben Shallcross,hearby declare that all information I have  
submitted is true and correct.  
 

Yours Sincerely  
 

Ben Shallcross 

40 Homecroft Road, 
London. 
N22 5EL 

07958 901042 
 

Shallcrossben@gmail.com 
 



From: goldenrei <goldenrei@blueyonder.co.uk>  
Sent: 27 August 2021 21:35 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Objection to 24 hour alcohol licence application- Elco House- Holmcroft Road 
 
 
To whom it may concern, 
I'm writing to object to the 24 hour alcohol licence application- Elco House- Holmcroft Road. 
My Objections are as follows:- 
 
1. This is a residential area and it is absolutely not appropriate for there to be a huge increase of 
motor bikes , cars, vans in the area day and night. 
This would definitely cause public nuisance and is a threat to public safety. 
 
2.There are huge issues with motorists and bikers speeding around are streets as it is, who are a 
health and safety risk let alone if this traffic is increased. 
Public Safety would be at risk if this goes ahead.There are many elderly residents in this area as well 
as those with young children, who are at risk from speeding traffic. 
 
3. This licence would be a real threat to the Safeguarding of young people children in the area, 
making alcohol easier to access.  
 
4. There is a real possibility that the sale of 24 hour alcohol will cause an increase of crime and social 
disorders nusiance in the area. 
 
 
Yours Sincerely  
Helen Kent  
57 Eldon Road  
Sent from my Galaxy 

Zubeyde Aydemir & Haldun Sonkaynar 
61 Eldon Road 

London  
N22 5ED 

 
Objection to licence application for Fancy Delivery UK Ltd 
Elco House, 22-24 Homecroft Road, 
Wood Green, London,  
N22 5ED 
 
We are writing to object the 24-hour online alcohol off licence at the above property. We 
would like to object on the grounds of public safety, protection of children from harm and 
prevention of public nuisance.   
 
Homecroft Road and the surrounding roads are a part of a residential but already busy area 
in terms of traffic. The area is occupied by many families with children of all ages. These 
streets are used as a cut-through between Lordship Lane and White Hart Lane by many 
drivers. Furthermore, our streets are used as a practice area by both learner drivers and 
riders during the day, and particularly at the weekends. As such the air pollution levels on 
our streets is already high. The increased traffic caused by the licence and deliveries will 
pose an increased risk to both children and adults in terms of air pollution and risk of 
accidents. As such the licence would lead to a reduction in public safety and increase the 
risk of harm to children. 
 



The area already suffers from anti-social behaviour and fly tipping. There is increased 
drinking on street corners and littering on pavements and roads with alcohol cans and 
bottles, often broken and causing a threat to pedestrians and animals. Even though the 
licence will not allow on-site drinking, the readily available purchase and collection/delivery 
of alcohol will lead to an inevitable rise in this kind of behaviour. Fly tipping and littering is 
widespread in the area and the increased footfall will only lead to more of this anti-social 
behaviour, which threatens public safety and causes public nuisance. 
 
Increased traffic through purchase of online alcohol and its delivery will add to traffic on our 
streets day and night. The noise levels and disturbance caused by a 24-hour operating 
business at the heart of a residential area will reduce the quality of life for the families and 
residents in the immediate vicinity and the surrounding streets of these premises. We 
already suffer from the noise and the speeding at all times of the day by those using our 
streets as a cut-through and showing no consideration for the residents. As such the 
awarding of the licence will increase the nuisance caused to the residents on these streets. 
 
The awarding of this licence will cause nuisance, reduce the safety of the residents and 
increase the risk to our children without any benefits whatsoever for the residents that live 
in this area. Furthermore, these threats to our safety and the safety of our children, and the 
quality of life in our streets will be extended to 24 hours a day and 7 days a week. Haringey 
Council has a duty of care to its residents, as well as businesses but a 24-hour alcohol 
licenced property has no place in a residential area. 
 
On these grounds, we would like Haringey Council to listen to the residents of the area, 
whom will have to deal with the consequences and the licence application to be refused. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact us should the need arise. We look forward to your 
response and considering our objections during the decision process. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
 Zubeyde Aydemir & Haldun Sonkaynar 
 

From: Mary White <mewhite4@waitrose.com>  
Sent: 28 August 2021 19:21 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Cc: Cllr Mitchell Peter <Peter.mitchell@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Objection to an application for an Alcohol licence by Fancy Delivery UK Limited, Elco House, 
22-24 Homecroft Road, Wood Green, London N22 5EL 

Application for a Licence to supply alcohol 

Fancy Delivery UK Limited 

Elco House, 22-24 Homecroft Road, Wood Green, London N22 5EL 
Ward - Woodside  
Supply of Alcohol Online sales only 
Monday to Sunday 24 Hours 
Supply of alcohol off the premises. 



Hours open to Public 
No customers permitted 
Type of premises - Online Retailer 
End date - 9 September 2021 
Licence type - New Application  
 
I wish to object to the granting of the licence as per the application listed above. 
The reasons for my objection are as follows: 
Homecroft Road, in which the premises are located is a small, quiet, residential road which is in the 
middle of a quiet residential area.  Granting this licence would result in an increase in traffic, in air 
pollution and in noise nuisance to local residents. 
Public Safety 

1. Having a business of this type operating 24 hours a day 7 days a week will 

cause a public safety issue as currently children are able to play safely on the 

pavements in these roads; adults, parents & children use these roads to cycle 

and walk in the area as they get very little vehicular traffic, and virtually no 

through traffic in Homecroft and the adjoining Sandford Avenue.   

2. Lorries & vans will be needed to deliver the alcohol to the site and additional 

vehicles to deliver the alcohol bought online.  This will add a huge increase in 

the number of vehicles using the local roads and thereby cause road safety 

issues for residents, not only of Homecroft Road itself but other neighbouring 

roads which have to be used for access to Homecroft. 

3. Presumably spirits will be supplied and therefore stored on the premises and 

this will create an additional fire risk to local homes, especially as the site is 

completely surrounded by terraces of residential homes. 

4. It is reasonable to assume that scooters will be used to deliver from the site to 

customers, for relatively small orders, and vans for larger orders, which brings 

in the behaviour of many delivery drivers.  Currently many food delivery 

drivers on scooters can be seen driving across the pavement in Fife Road, 

because they are small enough to avoid the bollards which were introduced 

some years ago to prevent vehicles taking a short cut through these same 

quiet roads.  It’s not unreasonable to expect that this behaviour may also 

increase if this licence is granted and the number of vehicles of this type are 

used for deliveries increases. 

 
Prevention of Public Nuisance 

1. Granting this licence would, as mentioned above, cause an increase in the 

number of lorries using our quiet residential streets in order to deliver the 

alcohol to the site.   This along with the vehicles delivering the orders from the 

site to customers will cause not only an increase in the numbers of vehicles 

using Homecroft Road but also Paisley Road, Eldon Road, Norman Avenue, 

Sandford Avenue, and possibly Ellenborough and Granville roads too.  All are 

all likely to be detrimentally affected by both an increases in the volume of 

traffic, but also the noise of the vehicles on a 24 hour a day 7 day a week 

basis, and the additional air pollution that this creates.   



2. Any increase in traffic volumes in quiet residential neighbourhoods like these 

goes against all the current initiatives from both local and central government 

to reduce traffic in specifically these sorts of neighbourhoods, sometimes 

through the use of LTN’s. 

3. Because of the nature of this type of delivery we can reasonably assume that 

vans and or scooters will be used to make many of the deliveries from the site 

to customers, and the noise that these make is likely to cause huge noise 

nuisance to residents of the neighbourhood, especially at night.  Roads that 

are normally quiet at night and on Sundays could expect the sound of vans 

and scooters driving up and down the streets at all hours of the night and 

especially at weekends, to supply parties etc. which will impact on children 

and their parents trying to sleep. 

Protection of Children from Harm 

1. Many local and central government initiatives such as use of LTN’s are 

intended to reduce the amount of air pollution, which disproportionally affects 

children, by reducing the amount of traffic on local roads.   

2. This whole area will in the autumn become part of the London ULEZ zone, yet 

this proposal will cause an increase in traffic in roads which are favoured by 

families and used as routes to school by many children attending Lordship 

Lane Primary school and the schools in White Hart Lane.  Many families chose 

to live in the neighbourhood because they have very little vehicular traffic to 

cause pollution, which is proven to damage children’s health in particular, and 

all residents’ health too, and are a walking distance from local schools on safe 

quiet roads . 

Because granting this licence would result in an increase in traffic, in air pollution and in noise 
nuisance to local residents in Homecroft Road, and also in Paisley Road, Eldon Road, Norman 
Avenue, Sandford Avenue, and possibly Ellenborough and Granville roads too, I would ask you to 
reject the application. 
 
M White, 8 Paisley Road, London N22 5RA 
 



From: Gaye Ruso <gaye.ruso@gmail.com>  
Sent: 01 September 2021 21:41 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Objection to Licence Application for Fancy Delivery UK Ltd, Elco Hse, 22-24 Homecroft Rd, 
Wood Green, London N22 
 
We are writing to register our objection to the licensing of a 24-hour online alcohol off licence in 
Homecroft Rd. 
Our objection is based on the following: 
•This is a residential area. A 24-hour business will disrupt the peace and quiet of the residents with 
no added benefits whatsoever to the residents. 
•Increased traffic will lead to an increase in air pollution. Bearing in mind this an area widely used 
for learner drivers and learner motorcyclists and it is the only throughroad  connecting Eldon Rd and 
Perth Rd, we already have more than our share of air and noise pollution. Further increase in traffic 
is a direct risk to public health. 
•A 24-hour open business will lead to an increase risk of accidents.This is an area which is constantly 
used by primary school children (Lordship Lane) and secondary school children (Woodside High 
School) Hence, this directly affects the safety of our children.  
•A business of this kind may lead to anti-social behaviour, increased litter and more confrontations. 
Haringey has a responsibility for prevention of public nuisance. 
In conclusion, therefore, we are vehemently against a 24-hour online off licence business conducted 
in our residential area and would urge Haringey to reject this application in order to discharge their 
duty of care to their council-tax-paying residents. 
 
Mr & Mrs L Ruso 
65 Eldon Rd 
London N22 5ED 
 



From: Paula Dixon <1pauladixon@googlemail.com>  
Sent: 04 September 2021 18:49 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Cc: Paula <1pauladixon@gmail.com> 
Subject: Licence representation 42a-44 Park Road 
 
LICENSING ACT 2003 - REPRESENTATION FORM  
 
To make a representation in respect of an application for a Premises Licence or Club 
Premises Certificate please complete the following form. For representations to be 
considered relevant they must relate to one or more of the four "Licensing Objectives" (listed 
below). Please note all representations will be made available for applicants to view. If you 
make a representation objecting to the application it is likely that you will be called upon to 
attend a hearing and present your objection before a Licensing Committee.  
 
Personal Details 
  
Name……Paula Dixon…………………………………………..  
Address…44b Park Road, ………………………………… 
……………………………………………………….. 
………………………………………………………..  
Postcode…N8 8TD…………  
 
Licence application you wish to make a representation on You do not need to answer all of 
the questions in this section, but please give as much information as you can:  
 
Application Number……………….  
 
Name of Licensee…Alper Oztaskin…………….  
 
Name of Premises (if applicable) Le Lis or Alp Cafe………………..  
 
Premises Address (where the Licence will take effect)…42a-44 Park Road 
………………………………………….. …………………………………………….. 
Postcode……N8 8TD………  
 

Reason/s for representation Under the Licensing Act 2003, for a representation to be 
relevant it must be one that is about the likely effect of the application on the promotion of 
the four licensing objectives. Any representations that are considered to be vexatious or 
frivolous will not be considered (please see Haringey Council’s leaflet Variations, 
Representations and Appeals for Premises Licences and Club Premises Certificates). Fill in 
reason/s for your representation in the space provided under each Licensing Objective it 
relates to.  
The Prevention of Crime and Disorder 
 

Public Safety  
 
If people congregate in the private shared access yard to smoke this will cause a fire safety 
issue to our home. Our  front door, which is the only access to the property, opens directly 
onto the private yard. 
 
Due to the proximity of the business, and the nature of the access to our home, I would have 
an increased sense of vulnerability when encountering strangers, especially those under the 
influence of alcohol. 
 

The Prevention of Public Nuisance  
 



My son and I live at 44b Park Road. Most issues arise from  the uncommon and extreme 
proximity of the business to our home. The attached plan, see below on Page 4, will illustrate 
this. As an indication, when both doors are open there are 12 inches between  their doors and 
ours. When their door is open it overruns the threshold of our front door by 6 inches. 
All the points raised below are also exacerbated by the extent of the hours during which alcohol 
would be made available as specified in the application. 
 
1 access to customer toilet 
The provision of alcohol will necessitate customer toilets. The toilet belonging to the business 
premises adjoins our home. The door is currently positioned facing into the yard,  which is 
indicated in yellow  on the plan. The council have informed me on a number of occasions the 
yard is private shared access only. If nothing changes, Customers and staff will be walking 
through the private yard to use the facilities during hours of business Staff could also be 
using  the toilets well beyond the licensing hours.  
This would cause light and noise ingress to our home, as well as security and privacy 
issues.  The yard would need to be lit for customer safety, which would flood our bedrooms. 
Inevitably customers would be talking to each other or on their phones whilst walking to and 
queuing for the toilet, which we would be able to hear from the kitchen and our bedrooms. 
Customers would have a direct line of sight into our kitchen as the windows face directly onto 
the yard. When coming home , I or my son would encounter strangers on our doorstep and 
have to open our front door in full view of anyone in the private yard. This would be particularly 
intimidating late at night. Customers would also be able to hear our private household 
interactions. 
 

All this could be resolved by providing toilet facilities within the business premises. 
Alternatively, the issue could be addressed by repositioning the door to the current toilet to 
open into the public alleyway off New Road, which runs perpendicular to Park Road, thereby 
removing the need for customers or staff to enter the private yard. Directions would be required 
to ensure patrons followed only this route to the toilet. 
 

2 Potential smoking issue 
There is also the temptation for the yard space to be used as a smoking area. All no more 
than a foot or  two from our home. This would cause smoke and noise pollution in the house. 
Both my son and I are registered asthmatic. 
 
3 Food deliveries. 
There is the potential for food delivery drivers to also have access to the business through 
the private yard, when collecting orders. This would have the same impact as patrons and 
staff. 
This could be resolved by ensuring food deliveries are only collected from the front of the 
business. 
 

4 Noise pollution 
Noise from the premises is audible throughout our home. This includes people talking at a 
normal everyday volume. The effect of alcohol is known to cause people to become 
uninhibited, and they become louder  and less aware of their effect on other people, which will 
increase the problem. Furthermore, noise from the toilet is audible in my kitchen and my son's 
bedroom. 
This nuisance could be alleviated in some measure by installing additional sound proofing. 
 
 

The Protection of Children from Harm  
 
 
 



 
 

I,…Paula Dixon………………………,hearby declare that all information I have submitted is 
true and correct.  
 
Signed:   Paula Dixon 
 

Date: _04/09/2021______________ __________ 
 

 
 

 



 



 
From: Cllr Mitchell Peter <Peter.mitchell@haringey.gov.uk>  
Sent: 05 September 2021 17:37 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Objection to licence application 
 
I wish to object to the licence application for Fancy Delivery UK Ltd, Elco House, 22-24 Homecroft 
Road, N22 5EL on the following grounds: 
 
Prevention of Crime and Disorder 
The storage of alcohol at the premises makes it a risk for burglary. The gates at the entrance from 
Homecroft Road cannot be locked as there are residential units in part of Elco House so residents 
must have access at all times. 



 
Public Safety 
Homecroft Road is a residential area and not suitable for delivery vehicles bringing stock to the 
premises or for delivery riders delivering goods to customers. The company advertises itself as a 30 
minute delivery supermarket, so there is the prospect of frequent mopeds going to and from the 
premises at all hours of the day and night. 
 
Prevention of Public Nuisance 
As well as the safety risks from increased traffic, there could be noise disturbance for local residents, 
particularly with a 24/7 operation. The application states that generally they operate until 1am 
during the week and until 2am on Fridays and Saturdays, but noise at these times is still 
unacceptable. The potential increase in noise will apply in many neighbouring roads, not just 
Homecroft Road, as riders respond to orders. The traffic will increase air pollution, contrary to 
Haringey Council’s policy of creating low traffic neighbourhoods and the Mayor of London’s 
extension of the ULEZ later this year. 
 
Protection of Children from Harm 
Online alcohol sales can be attractive to those under 18 as a way of evading the stringent proof of 
age checks that should be applied in off-licenses and pubs. The figures supplied by the applicant 
show that over 42% of their customers describe themselves as “students”, which could include those 
under 18 and still at school or college. The customer app shown with the application simply asks the 
customer “Are you over 18?”. This puts the burden of proof onto the delivery driver and I do not 
think this provides an effective means of ensuring that deliveries of alcohol are not made to those 
under 18.  
Delivery drivers are often rushed, particularly with a company that boasts of 30 minute delivery 
times. The driver might not even know what is in the delivery. The licence application sets out how 
proof of age should be verified at the doorstep and states that alcohol should not be left without the 
necessary proof. Delivery drivers will be on their own and might encounter hostility from a group of 
people at the address. The application does not deal with the realities that might face their delivery 
drivers. 
The application refers to contactless deliveries, which clearly are not appropriate for orders that 
include alcohol. 
 
I would urge the Licensing Committee to reject this application. 
 
Regards 
 
Councillor Peter Mitchell 
Labour Member for Woodside Ward 
London Borough of Haringey 
 
07811 421500 
 
River Park House, 225 High Road, London, N22 8HQ 
 

 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Andrea Morkah <catiahealthcareservice@gmail.com>  
Sent: 06 September 2021 16:11 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Elco house license  
 
Dear sir/ Madam  
 
I am writing to object to the 24hr off license application for the above property on our street (Homecroft Rd N22 
5EL) on the grounds of public nuisance and possible danger or harm to children and families.  
 
It is already almost used as a commercial road with heavy trucks use daily, and making it into a 24hour business 
will completely ruin any peace and safety for residents and families left.  
 



I am sure this objection is echoed by the entire street. 
 
Kind regards  
 
Anthony Morkah  
(27 Homecroft Rd. N225EL) 
 
Sent from my iPhone 



 



 
 
From: eric <ericlmorgan@hotmail.com>  
Sent: 06 September 2021 12:54 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Elco House, Homecroft Rd, N22 
  
Objection to ... 
The application for 24 hour seven day per week retail sale of alcohol. 
  
We live in the immediate area. 
  
Character of the area. 



  
Homecroft road is a quiet almost wholly residential street. It is surrounded by many similar 
residential streets. There is a single corner shop within the immediate area but not in Homecroft 
Road itself. 
I am aware of no existing business that operates in the way envisaged by the applicant. This business 
would be wholly out of character with the area.  
The area is quiet. Children can safely play in the street. 

Several hundred yards from the nearest main thoroughfare, lordship lane. 
  
  
Specific representations. 
  
Under the Licencing Act 2003 the following are mandatory considerations: 
  
(a)the prevention of crime and disorder; 
(b)public safety; 
(c)the prevention of public nuisance; and 
(d)the protection of children from harm. 
  
All four are engaged by this application.  
a)it is difficult to see how 24 hr use by vehicles could not add to the potential for crime in the area. 
b)public safety risks must inevitably be increased alarmingly by the use of vehicles, necessarily 
moving at speed,  to facilitate the applicant's business. In particular,to children, elderly and those 
with disabilities. The additional road traffic on wholly unsuitable roads will inevitably put public 
safety at risk.  

c) Noise nuisance will increase with the increased traffic.  

Nuisance by the increase in volume of road traffic will cause additional inconvenience. 

d) children are put at risk of harm by the increased traffic and pollution from increased 

traffic. There will be incidents. 
  
  
A principle set out in the Haringey Statement of Licencing Policy 2021 to 2026 pursuant to s5 
licencing act 2003 is to protect the public from noise nuisance see para 8.2. 
 A 24 hour retail business as proposed, with the attendant vehicular transport, clearly flies in the 
face of this the council's own objective. 
  
Effectively this would condemn a residential area with no similar premises nearby to inevitable noise 
nuisance. 
  
Yours etc 
  
Eric and Margaret Morgan 
  

From: Michelle Rees-Jones <mreesjones@gmail.com>  
Sent: 08 September 2021 11:12 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Elco house application for 24 hour alcohol delivery service 
 
Re:Fancy Delivery UK Limited 
 
Elco House, 22-24 Homecroft Road, Wood Green, London N22 5EL 
Ward - Woodside  
 
Supply of Alcohol Online sales only 
Monday to Sunday 24 Hours 
Supply of alcohol off the premises. 



 
Hours open to Public 
No customers permitted 
 
Type of premises - Online Retailer 
End date - 9 September 2021 
Licence type - New Application  
 
To Whom it May Concern, 
 
I would like to raise my objection to this application. I live directly in front of the premises.   
 
This is a residential street, with a very small commercial unit within Elco House, the majority of 
which has now been converted to residential property. 
 
The impact of a delivery service alcohol would have a detrimental effect on the local population. 
There are lots of families on the road and parents feel it is safe for children to play out in the street. 
A commercial delivery service pose a risk to them in terms of increased traffic and pollution.  
 
The noise that will inevitably come with delivery vehicles throughout the night will impact on the 
health and well-being of all who live nearby. It is a quiet road.  
 
If a 24 hour alcohol delivery business is deemed necessary, though with public health being such an 
issue I would argue it isn't necessary nor advisable, it would be better placed away from residential 
areas. 
 
I am also concerned by having a large quantity of explosive and flammable liquids behind my home. 
This is a fire risk. 
I am concerned that those with addictions or those involved with criminal activities will be drawn to 
the  area directly behind my home, thus creating a security risk to me and my family. 
 
Elco House already fail to comply with the rules imposed on businesses and I am not convinced they 
would operate this new venture in a way that minimises disruption. The owner is aggressive towards 
local residents and tries to pressure them to not report him to the council for these breaches. 
 
I urge you to reject this application. 
 
Michelle Rees-Jones 
14 Homecroft Road N22 5EL 
 



From: Priscila Santos <us@nakeditchyfeet.com>  
Sent: 09 September 2021 14:11 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Comment on a licence application 
 
Personal Details: 
Kelvin Luck 
35 Homecroft Road, 
London N22 5EL 
 
Licence application you wish to make a representation on: 
Fancy Delivery UK Limited 
 
Elco House, 22-24 Homecroft Road, Wood Green, London N22 5EL 
Ward - Woodside 
 
the prevention of crime and disorder 
 
Making alcohol easily available 24/7 will undoubtedly increase crime and disorder in the area 
 
the prevention of public nuisance 
 
The noise of the scooters coming and going from the premises 24/7 will constitute a public nuisance 
 
the protection of children from harm 
 
The children who play in the street around the entrance to Elco House will undoubtedly be 
endangered by the additional scooter traffic. If the drivers are motivated to deliver quickly for tips or 
bonuses then they probably also won't be driving as carefully as they should. 
 
Additionally, a service like this will make it easier for children to acquire alcohol 
 
public safety 
A service like this will increase local availability of alcohol which will increase the number 
of  inebriated people in the area and therefore create risk to public safety. 
The increase of traffic will also make the area unsafe for children to play outside. 

 



 



 
From: joycelyn springer <panama.house@hotmail.co.uk>  
Sent: 09 September 2021 22:20 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: ELCO House (Homecroft Rd) Application for 24hr online Alcohol Off Licence 
  
Dear Team  
I am objecting strongly to the above application. This is a residential area and the disruption this 
would cause would be unbearably. The volume of traffic and individuals frequenting the area would 
lead to increased anti social behaviour. There is a high volume of individuals using drugs currently, 
the pavement is littered with silver canisters.  To even think about granting a licence for alcohol is 
unthinkable. This will be adding to the already existing problems in the area.  
As previously stated This is a residential area and as such, it carnot be an appropriate place to have 
an alcohol off licence. 
I remain deeply concerned.  
Ms Springer  
  



Sent from Samsung Mobile on O2 
Get Outlook for Android 

 
 
From: mark1308 <markbeale1@blueyonder.co.uk>  
Sent: 09 September 2021 00:00 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: OBJECTION to Licence at ELCO HOUSE N22 5EL 
 
 
 
Sent from Mail for Windows 
From – MARK BEALE 
30 Homecroft Rd 
N22 5EL 
 
Name of licensee – Fancy Delivery UK Ltd 
Name of Premises – ELCO HOUSE 22-24 Homecroft Rd N22 5EL   
 
The Prevention of crime and disorder -  Vast quantities of alcohol will be a magnet to criminals. It 
must also be a risk as far as fire and explosion is concerned. These premises are in the middle of two 
residential roads. 
 
Public Safety – There will be a massive increase of traffic in a quiet residential area with many 
children and elderly persons living here including children of all ages living right next to ELCO HOUSE 
gates. 
 
 
The Prevention of Public Nuisance – I can only imagine the considerable increase in Traffic 24/7 and I 
presume this would include Scooters / Cars / Vans / Lorries ? 
This is going to wake up the whole neighbourhood which is intolerable, never mind the noise 
disturbance in general to everyone including those who WFH ( Work from Home}. 
Night time should be quiet time for all – This type of business is just not suitable for residential areas 
, it is more suited for an industrial park. 
 
The Protection of Children from Harm – This is perhaps my biggest worry as many children live and 
play on this street and the immediate area including right beside these premises. 
A very great danger that 24/7 traffic will involve a tragedy. 
 
I MARK BEALE HEARBY DECLARE THAT ALL INFORMATION I HAVE SUBMITTED IS TRUE AND 
CORRECT.  
 
08/09/21 



 
 



 



 



 



 



 
From: Apala Chowdhury <apalachowdhury@hotmail.com>  
Sent: 08 September 2021 17:21 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Objection to application from Elco House 
 
Dear sir/madam,  
 
I am writing to voice my strong objection to the application by Elco House to open a 24hr alcohol 
delivery service on Homecroft Road, N22. 
 



I am able to see the current premises from the back of my home (through my bathroom window) on 
Standford Ave N22, and it is obvious on several counts why a commercial business of this nature is 
unsuitable and undesirable in our quiet residential area. 
 
An increase in traffic going in an out of the proposed business will increases air pollution, affecting 
all of us, but especially children and the over-50s at a time when the city and local borough is aiming 
to curb pollution.  
 
Homecroft Road and Stanford Avenue are home to many children who regularly play on the 
pavements, and are able to do so with some relative freedom because of the light traffic. Delivery 
bikes coming from the business will have a hugely detrimental effect on our local children’s right to 
play and could potentially cause them physical harm. 
 

Furthermore, a 24hr-delivery business will increase noise pollution, creating public nuisance. 
 

This application has caused much concern and distress to myself and my neigbours, and we urge you 
to put the needs of Haringey’s residents before commercial interests.  
 
Kind regards,  
Apala Chowdhury  
38 Sandford Ave, London N22 5EH 
07720 292223 

 
From: Andrew Douglas <ardouglas7@gmail.com>  
Sent: 08 September 2021 16:57 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Fancy Delivery Ltd licence application  
 
To Licensing at Haringey Coucil, 
 
Please see my reasons below as to why we oppose the issue of a licence to supply alcohol to 

Fancy Delivery UK Limited 

 
Personal Details  
 
Name: Mr Andrew Douglas and Mrs Joanna Douglas 
 
Address: 37 Homecroft Road, London  
Postcode: N22 5EL 
 
Licence application you wish to make a representation on:  
 
Supply of Alcohol Online sales only, Monday to Sunday 24 Hours. Supply of alcohol off the premises. 
You do not need to answer all of the questions in this section, but please give as much information 
as you can:  
 
Name of Premises (if applicable):  
Fancy Delivery UK Limited 
 
Premises Address (where the Licence will take effect) 
 
 Elco House, 22-24 Homecroft Road, Wood Green, London N22 5EL, Ward - Woodside  
 



Reason/s for representation Under the Licensing Act 2003, for a representation to be relevant it 
must be one that is about the likely effect of the application on the promotion of the four licensing 
objectives. Any representations that are considered to be vexatious or frivolous will not be 
considered (please see Haringey Council’s leaflet Variations, Representations and Appeals for 
Premises Licences and Club Premises Certificates).  
Fill in reason/s for your representation in the space provided under each Licensing Objective it 
relates to.  
 
The Prevention of Crime and Disorder  
The all hours provision of alcohol dispensing and delivery will attract a number of people 
congregating in the environs of the premises at all hours of night. As alcohol is the prime retail item 
provided there can be no doubt that the lure will attract crowds at times unsuitable for adults and 
particularly children, of whom there are many who live in the street. 
 
 
Public Safety  
The unlimited peddling of alcohol will cause disruption and anxiety for residents as the people who 
are visiting the street - couriers car, motorbike and bicycle, are less inclined to have a concern or 
regard for the street and it’s residents as they don’t live there so sadly have no reason to be 
courteous, quiet and respectful to the families and individuals who live on the street. 
 
The Prevention of Public Nuisance  
 
Excessive alcohol consumption is a major cause of all public disturbances. If we are subject to a 
continued influx of vehicles to transport the alcoholic beverages, we not only attract more 
disruption and vehicle flow, we also endanger the safety of our children and the elderly who live in 
the immediate locale. 
- .  
The Protection of Children from Harm 
 
The most serious point of them all. Homecroft Road is a road that houses many children. These 
children all currently play on the street as in Haringey, much as many boroughs leaving children of all 
ages to play in local parks in unsafe and often impractical. There are already too many vehicles on 
our street when you factor in residents’ cars, delivery drivers and we are in the route of the local 
learner drivers and driving test takers. To add any more would be a serious health hazard, and I 
know would  be the catalyst for me and others who live on this street to move to an entirely 
different area. 
-  
I Andrew Douglas, hereby declare that all information I have submitted is true and correct. Signed: 
Date: ____________08/09/21___ __________ Please email the completed form 
to licensing@haringey.gov.uk 
 
Andrew Douglas 
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